PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP

MINUTES of the Patient Reference Group held at 2 p.m. on Friday, 4th May 2012

 at The Apton Centre, Apton Road, Bishop’s Stortford

PRESENT:
Angela Alder (Vice Chair), Anne George (Secretary), Brian Edwards,



John Zellner, Joyce Ginn, Julie Herbert, Keiron Clegg, Sara Kent, Valerie Kent, Graham Clarke (Practice Manager), Rosemary Davis (GP partner).

APOLOGIES:
Eric Marshall (Chair), John Tyson, Michael Hurford, Rachel Edwards,



Unity Harrington.

The Vice Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Lynn Dalton, Primary Care 

Commissioning and Performance Head and Andrew Tarry, Primary Care Commissioning Manager.

1. PRESENTATION BY THE PCT 

Lynn Dalton, Primary Care Commissioning, explained that the PCT commission services in a number of different ways:

· Directly with providers such as hospitals

· Practice Based commissioning, working with GPs, nurses and therapists on services to meet the needs of patients in their area

· Primary Care commissioning, involves services provided by GPs, pharmacists, dentists and optometrists.

They are also responsible for the contracts for GPs, Dentists, Pharmacists, Optometrists, and Out of Hours Services.  In the Hertfordshire PCT there are approximately 150 contracts.  

At end March 2013 the PCTs are to be replaced by Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs), which will give GPs more involvement in the commissioning/funding.  The structure of the CCGs is still to be developed, it may be that Hertfordshire continue alone or combine with other groups.  

A number of questions were put to the PCT representatives concerning funding issues and how the running costs of the practice were managed.

The PCT representative replied that the Department of Health use the Carr-Hill Formula, which calculates the budget for GP Practices and other services within an area.  Factors included relate to:

· patient age and gender

· additional needs i.e. long standing illness for patients under the age of 65

· number of newly registered patients

· rurality of the practice

· distance patients travel to the surgery

· cost of living in some areas

· patient population for nursing/residential needs

As practices are independent businesses information on allocation per practice and information on salary per doctor is not in the public domain.

The PCT reimburse Church Street practice for their premises. As the practice has three sites this creates operational difficulties in providing medical cover in all three surgeries at the same time. 

The patient population for the Church Street practice remains fairly constant at around 17,000 in numbers and needs.  The PCT does a “needs assessment” on the whole population it covers, different areas may have different needs and funding is allocated accordingly. 

The GP practice is paid £1.10 per patient registered, they determine how much of this money will go to the Patient Participation Group or is spent in the practice. The Department of Health carry out twice yearly National Health surveys, however, it is now hoped that GP practices will be encouraged to set up PPGs who will deal with these surveys in the future.

Health and Wellbeing Boards are being created to ensure that social care and disease pathways are covered.  Lynn Dalton agreed to send the PRG information on additional funding for specific disease areas e.g. COPD, Diabetes etc.

The partners had discussed the possibility of becoming a training practice but had decided against this on the ground of inadequate resources. Concern was expressed about not always being able to get a same day appointment and was the shortage of another doctor the cause of this. There is no limit regarding patient per doctor ratio, however, the practice has to take account of the day to day management of staffing levels and best use of practice staff time.  

In reply to a question concerning treating illegal immigrants the Department of Health has clear guidelines which are issued via the PCTs to each practice, on who is eligible for treatment by the NHS. All GP practices check all patients before registering and can usually identify false documents. If there is any concern the practices contact the PCT for advice.

The Vice Chair thanked Lynn Dalton and Andrew Tarry for their attendance and useful insight into the workings of the PCT.  They left the meeting.

2. AGREE TERMS OF REFERENCE

Discussion of this item was deferred to the next meeting.

3. TO AGREE FUNDING WITH THE PRACTICE FOR GROUP'S ACTIVITIES

Further discussion took place on how the funding provided by the PCT is used by the practice.  Although some members initially felt that they would like to see detailed accounts, it was agreed that the Practice Manager would provide a pie chart showing a breakdown on how the funds are spent.

It was agreed that the group could have a petty cash float of £100 for incidental expenses and that Anne, as Hon. Secretary, would hold this cash for expenses like stamps, envelopes, etc. with receipts being retained for accounting purposes.

4. TO AGREE FIRST OBJECTIVES

Discussion of this item deferred to next meeting.

5. QUESTIONS FOR THE PRACTICE 

(a)“Choose and Book”

This is a national initiative to aid the referral process for hospital appointments. “Choose and Book” allows the patient to choose, change or cancel the appointment themselves.  The patient will receive a “Choose and Book” letter direct from the GP practice giving a list of the hospitals/Consultants they can see for the specific treatment, the patient contacts the central “Choose and Book” system either by phone or via the internet and can then choose the date and time most convenient for them.

(b) The Purple Book

This is a folder that adults with learning disabilities in Hertfordshire can have, which details their specific problem/s, which they can show to people to help them understand any communication or other problems they may have.  It is also intended as a record of any treatments they have, so should be completed by clinical/health care staff during appointments.  Dr. Davis undertook to ensure that reception staff knew of the importance of the Purple Book/Folder to adults with learning disabilities, as it appeared some members of staff did not know about it. 

(c) Safe House Scheme

The Practice Manager mentioned a new Police initiative in the town for shops and other premises to become involved in a “Safe House” scheme where vulnerable people can go if they feel at risk.  Shops and businesses will display a yellow sticker in their window if they are part of the “Safe House” scheme.

6. PRACTICE PLANS FOR THE FUTURE

Discussion on this item deferred to the next meeting

7. TO AGREE DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was agreed that the next main meeting will be held in approximately two months time, although it was decided to hold an ad-hoc meeting on Tuesday 29th May at 8 p.m. specifically to discuss and agree the Terms of Reference and Aims of the group, as these need to be agreed by the group before any future meetings.  It was agreed that this meeting should involve the PRG members only.  It was agreed the meetings would be held at The Apton Centre, Apton Road starting at 8 p.m.

8. PUBLICITY

In order to advertise the existence of the PPG and PRG to patients in the practice it was agreed that a notice will be displayed on surgery notice boards giving details of the role of the group together with the names of the members, but only the contact details of the Chair and Vice Chair would be displayed. This was agreed by the practice representatives at the meeting. One or two members of the PRG had yet to indicate their permission for their names to be displayed.  The Practice Manager remained as another contact person between patients and the PRG.

9. PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

The Practice Manager had been contacted by several people from the larger PPG, who were keen to know what is happening.  It was suggested that minutes of the meetings are posted on the Church Street website or made available in the surgeries.  A meeting of the PPG was scheduled for early September.

10.  BETTER UTILISATION OF RESOURCES

As part of the role of the PRG in assisting patients to appreciate the range of services available to them they could encourage patients to use the qualified nurse practitioners rather than a doctor. This would help to free up doctors’ appointments.  While this information was now displayed there was discussion as to how visible this is at the reception desks. There was also discussion on whether the electronic appointment self check-in screens, as used at Thorley Park, would work at Church Street surgery.

It was agreed that the Practice Manager and at least one GP should be present at each meeting.

It was agreed that the first priority of the PRG is to see if we can help secure more staff for the practice.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 4.15 p.m.

………………………………..............................Chairman …………………………………………….Date
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